
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

SUNDAY MASSES 
Saturday  6.00pm 

Sunday 
7.30am & 9.30am 

 

WEEKDAY MASSES 
Tuesday 7.00pm  

Adoration & Rosary Tuesday 
at 6.30pm  

Wednesday 9.10am 
Thursday 9.10am 

Friday 9.10am  
 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday 

5.15pm — 5.50pm  
or by appointment 

Visit our website: www.corpuschristi.org.au 

31ST MARCH & 1ST APRIL,  
2018 

EASTER SUNDAY - YEAR B 

 

CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH 
 

Address:  86-92 Andromeda Drive 

   Cranebrook, 2749 
 

Postal:      PO Box 21  
   Cranebrook   2749 
 

Phone:     4730 1249 
 

Fax:          4729 2989 
 

Email: parishteam@corpuschristi.org.au    
 

Presbytery:   4730 6258 
 

Office Hours:  9am - 3.30pm (Tues-Fri) 
             

PARISH TEAM:   
Fr Christopher Antwi-Boasiako -   
 Administrator 
Christopher.Antwi-Boasiako@parracatholic.org  

Mobile: 0415 505 594  
 

Deacon Owen Rogers  
             - owen.rogers7@bigpond.com 
 

Mrs Marie Cottee - Parish Secretary 
               -  mc@corpuschristi.org.au  
 

Mrs Sue Weekes  -  Office Support  

               -  sw@corpuschristi.org.au 
 

Mrs Joanne Hocking - Sacrament  
           Support                          
 

SCHOOLS OF THE PARISH: 
Corpus Christi Primary –  ph  4729 0696

(Principal  -   Mr Paul Devlin) 
 

Xavier College – ph 4777 0900              

    (Principal  -  Mr Michael Pate) 

 

Reflection by Dianne Bergant CSS 

Easter is the season of mystagogical catechesis, that instruction that 

unpacks the hidden mystery of the experience of the sacraments of 

initiation received or renewed at Easter. The readings of each Sunday 

concentrate on some aspect of this 

mystery. The central theme of this 

Sunday is newness of life in Christ. 

This newness is not without its 

historical context. It burst forth first 

in the resurrection of Christ, and 

then through the preaching of the 

first Christians. 

The readings testify that if we die 

with Christ, we will appear with him 

in glory; if we cast out the old yeast, 

we will be fresh dough. And when this wondrous transformation takes 

place, everything is new; everything is fresh. To what newness are 

we called? To what must we die in order to rise transformed? What 

old yeast of corruption must be cast out in order that we might be 

fresh dough? At Easter we renew our baptismal vows. What is it that 

we really renounce? Ours is a world of violence, of prejudice, of 

indifference. Too often we harbour feelings of anger and resentment, 

of selfishness and disdain. Easter proclaims that Christ has died and 

has risen; with him we die to all of the wickedness in our lives and in 

our world, and we set our hearts on higher things, on sincerity and on 

truth. 
 

 
 

An Easter Prayer 
  Lord,  

The Resurrection of Your Son  

has given us new life and renewed hope.   

May this gift of joy and boundless love  

be glorified through our lives.  

                    Amen. 
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We, the people of Corpus Christi, We, the people of Corpus Christi,   

seek to grow in living  seek to grow in living    

a Christa Christ--centred mission, centred mission,   

sharing our gifts to foster welcome, sharing our gifts to foster welcome,   

justice and community  in today’s world.justice and community  in today’s world.  

 
A very warm welcome to anyone who  

is new to the parish.   
So that we can get to know who you are, it would be great  

if you would please fill out a Census Card available in the foyer. 

 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK MASS WILL TAKE PLACE 

ON THE LAST FRIDAY OF EACH MONTH  
AT 9.10AM. 

 

Let us Offer Gifts of Prayer;  
Recently Deceased… 
Fr George O’Mara, Brendan McLellan, Katherine McGreevy  

Mass Intentions: 
Mario Vella, Linda Borsato, Rocco Valore, Leonie Deane, 
Carmela Pronesti, Mickelena Caruana 
 

Anniversaries:  
Valentino Nadalini (22/04/07), Duncan Albertyn, Flora Centi-
no (09/04), Charlie Cauchi (16/04/06),  Malcolm Bryant, Luke 
Sprycha, Catherine Langtry, Vincent Langtry, Charlie Xerri, 
Bernadette Hammond, Frank Debono, Les Gapps, Lorraine 
Coop, Olive Azize (31/03/11), June Young (25/03/11), Victoria 
Farrugia (05/04/07), Neil Whittingham, Lyle Brewin, Luke 
Bugden, Emmanuel Said, Fr Lionel Sham,  Louis Farrugia, 
Xavier Zammit, Mary Gallop, Frank Pirotta, Joseph Attard, 
Antonia Vassallo (04/04/93),  Nazzareno Said (13/04/78), Bob 
Foster, Zappi Farrugia, Chloe Comminito, Arturo Habana 
(05/04/06), John Rassack, Joseph Vaughan, Joseph Vella, 
Brandon Agius, Albert Agius (10/04/04), Grezju Vella 
(11/04/03), Rita Vaughan, Lyn Wilson, Diane Vella, Wayne 
Portelli (21/04/04), Virginia Ulloa (28/04/98), Tony Saliba 
(29/04/03) 
 

And for those who are sick…   
Angelo Vella, Joan Schneider Hooton, Robert Kay, Salvina 
Vella, Florence Foran, Benita Azores, Joyce O’Brien, Marlene 
Baldacchino, Zeny Johnson, Neil Grant, Ross Dean, Peter 
Thom, Marlen Dolor, Sharon Dawson, Charlie Galea, Jayden 
Maloney, Kevin McCormack, George Marabouti, Geraldine 
Carvalho, Kevin Coyle. 
 

L A W Y E R S  

We invite members of the parish to take advantage of our legal  
services specialising in: 

 
Property Law, Business Law, Wills & Estates and Family Law. 

 
Ph: 02 4731 5899 

www.batemanbattersby.com.au 

 

                                                           Michael Xiberras      
       0412 914 332 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
plumbing, drainage, gas fitting, 

backflow prevention, roof plumbing 

 
 

 

 michael@smickplumbing.com.au                Lic No: 246475C 

 

 

Happy Easter  
from Bishop Vincent Long OFM Conv 

and the Diocese of Parramatta. 
 
Project Compassion…  

 

Happy Easter from all at Caritas Australia!  
Thank you for supporting us this year as we 
demonstrate how A Just Future is possible for 
all generations, backgrounds, cultures and 
communities, who are part of one human  
family. You are empowering young people to 
build a just future for themselves, their families 

and their communities. A Just Future has started with your 
support! 
 

 

Thank you for supporting Caritas Australia’s 
Project Compassion 2018 Lenten appeal. 

www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion   
#projectcompassion 1800 024 413  

  

 

 

A warm welcome to any people  
who are visiting, returning or new to  

Corpus Christi this Easter.   
Thank you for the blessing of your  

presence in our midst.   
Please be ‘at home’  

as together we honour and worship the 
Risen Saviour. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Go outside every day.   

Miracles are waiting everywhere. 

 



 

 
  

Discussion on Asylum Seekers and Refugees: 16 April 

 

The Social Justice Commission of Holy Spirit Parish, St Clair invites you to a Table Talk: WALKING WITH 

REFUGEES AND PEOPLE SEEKING PROTECTION. Monday 16 April from 7.30pm-9pm at Holy Spirit Church 

(5 Todd Row, St Clair). RSVP to Jacinta before Tuesday 10 April via admin@holyspiritstclair.com.au or 02 

9670 8222. 

 

The Permanent Diaconate: 6 May 

The discernment program for those who are interested in finding out more about this Vocation will be 

held at St John 23rd Parish, 160 Perfection Avenue, Stanhope Gardens 2768. Come and learn more about 

vocations to the Diaconate and have a chat with our team members. We are looking for men aged be-

tween 35 to 55 and residing in the Diocese of Parramatta. Our discernment program consists of five ses-

sions, with each session dealing with different aspects of the Diaconate. The meetings will commence at 

3.00pm until 6.00pm followed by the Parish Mass and Fellowship. The 2018 dates on Sundays: 8 July, 9 

September, 4 November. For further information visit www.parracatholic.org/permanent-diaconate or 

please contact any of the following deacons: Deacon James – 0425 213 832, Deacon Tan – 0407 270 

782, Deacon George – 0408 440 769 

 

 

Other News  

Plenary Council 2020 
 

Pope Francis has approved the Australian Bishops’ decision to hold a Plenary Council in Australia in 2020 

and 2021. All people are invited to reflect on the question: “What do you think God is asking of us in Aus-

tralia?” Find out more at: plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au 
 

PROCLAIM 2018: National Conference on Parish Renewal and Evangelisation 12 – 14 July 2018 
 

The Archdiocese of Brisbane, in collaboration with the ACBC’s National Centre for Evangelisation, will host 

PROCLAIM 2018. This national conference will engage parishes and faith communities in a conversation 

focusing on five key areas: Leadership, Culture Change, Young People, Belonging and Evangelisation.  

During the conference participants can attend keynote presentations, expert panel sessions and discus-

sions facilitated by leaders with ‘on the ground’ experience. Ideally, this will help those participants to 

contribute to the formulation of some practical strategies to assist your parish or faith community’s own 

goals in the areas of renewal and evangelisation. Keynote speakers include Cardinal John Dew 

(Archdiocese of Wellington, New Zealand), Ron Huntley (Divine Renovation – Canada), Ms Lana Turvey-

Collins (Plenary Council 2020 Facilitator), Mons Enrique Fiqaredo SJ (Cambodia) and host of PROCLAIM 

2018 Archbishop Mark Coleridge (Archdiocese of Brisbane). To find out more vis-

it www.proclaimconference.com.au and register at our early bird rate. 

 

Holy Hour for Vocations: 5 April 

 

The Sisters of the Holy Family of Nazareth cordially invite YOUTH (age 18-35) to join us for Holy Hour for 

Vocations on Thursday, 5 April at 7:00 pm. Join us also for the pizza at 8:00pm, Holy Spirit Convent, 120 

Capuchin Way, Plumpton. RSVP: Sr Paula by 1st June, e-mail: vocationscsfn@gmail.com mob: 0449 656 

406 

 

Nigerian Mass in Igbo: 8 April 

 

Rev Fr Chukwunonyerem Akamadu, Chaplain to the Nigerian Catholic community, will celebrate Mass at 

11.30am at Our Lady Queen of Peace Parish, 198 Old Prospect Road, Greystanes. Contact Fr Akamadu tel 

0451 174 438, Stella Nwosu 0405 478 472. 

 

Grief to Grace: 8 - 13 April 

Healing the Wounds of Abuse – is a spiritual retreat for anyone who has suffered degradation or violation 

through physical, emotional, sexual or spiritual abuse. The retreat will be held April 8th – 13th 2018. To 

request an application contact Anne by emailing info@grieftograceaus.org.au or phone 0407704539. For 

more information visit www.grieftograce.org        

Healing After Abortion Retreat: 13 - 15 April 
Rachel’s Vineyard Ministries, Sydney offers regular healing retreats for those who have experienced an 

abortion. The retreat offers a sanctuary in which to renew, rebuild and redeem hearts broken by abortion 

in a safe, supportive, confidential and non-judgmental environment. Information and a brochure can 

found at: www.rachelsvineyard.org.au or call us on our confidential voicemail number 0400 092 555 or 

email info@rachelsvineyard.org.au.  

Easter Reflections and Prayer: 14 April 
The Sisters of the Holy Family of Nazareth cordially invite YOUTH (age 18-35) to join us for a day of East-

er Reflections and Prayer on Saturday, 14 April at 2:30pm. Holy Spirit Convent, 120 Capuchin Way, 

Plumpton. RSVP: Sr Paula by 1st June, e-mail: vocationscsfn@gmail.com mob: 0449 656 406 

Australian Catholic Historical Society Lecture: 15 April 

Mr Stephen Crittenden, Ms Maha Melhem, Ms Anna Tydd, - The Royal Commission into Institutional Re-

sponses to Child Sexual Abuse. Admission is free and open to all. Visit the ACHS website 

www.australiancatholichistoricalsociety.com.au for more information. 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend: 27-29 April 

 

A marriage enrichment experience for married couples – set in peaceful, picturesque surroundings, away 

from the distractions of everyday life.  During the weekend, couples have a unique opportunity to recon-

nect, rekindle and refresh their relationship. Take time out of your busy schedule, to invest in your most 

precious asset . . .  your Marriage!  Date: 27–29 April at Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville, NSW. 

Bookings online at  www.wwme.org.au or Adrian and Janet Sullivan: on 0490 774 419 or adri-

an.janet1@bigpond.com  

 

Marist Sisters College Woolwich Annual Reunion: 6 May 

 

Annual Reunion Day for Marist Sisters College Woolwich will be held 6 May at the College, 66 Woolwich 

Road Woolwich, with Mass at 11am in the School Chapel, followed by luncheon in the School Hall. It will 

be the 50th anniversary for those who left school in 1968 either in Year 10 or Year 12. For more infor-

mation please contact MSCW Ex-Students Association, PO Box 96 Hunters Hill NSW 2110, email: 

MSCWexstudents@gmail.com, or FaceBook: MSCW Ex-Students' Association. OR call Julie Biber McLeay 

0414 689 462 or Louise Shapter Hymas 0403 779 155. RSVP by 15 April. 

 

Candles for Easter Saturday Vigil…  
We have purchased battery operated candles for the Easter 
Vigil.  Could you please return the candles at the end of 
Mass so that they can be used again next year.   
However, if you would like to take your candle home with 
you we are asking for a $2 donation.  A donation box will 
be placed beside the candles on the night. 
 

WEEKDAY MASSES NEXT WEEK WILL TAKE PLACE ON  
TUESDAY 3RD APRIL AT 7PM, WEDNESDAY 4TH APRIL AT 

9.10AM & FRIDAY 6TH APRIL AT 9.10AM.   
PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE IS NO MASS ON  

THURSDAY MORNING. 
 

Urgent Call for Church Cleaners…  
WE ARE IN NEED OF SOME VOLUNTEERS TO JOIN THE ROSTER.   

It requires an hour of your time every 4 weeks on a Satur-
day morning.  If you are able to join a cleaning team or 
would like more information, contact the parish office.   
 

Catechist News… Are you able to help??? 
Thank you to the four ladies who have volunteered to 
join the Catechist Team!   
Even though some of our catechists have taken on extra 
classes, at least two classes don’t have teachers.   
So, if you can spare about an hour (including preparation 
time) each week during school terms and would like to 
find out more about being a teacher or a helper,  please 
contact Marie at the Parish Office. 

NEXT WEEK THE PARISH OFFICE WILL BE OPEN 
ON TUESDAY 3RD, WEDNESDAY 4TH &  

THURSDAY 5TH APRIL. 

 
Parent Only Meeting for Confirmation 

The first meeting for the  
Sacrament of Confirmation  

will take place on  

WEDNESDAY 4TH APRIL AT 7.30PM IN THE 
CHURCH.   

       Please note that this meeting is only for the  
parents of children who celebrated the Sacrament 

             of First Eucharist in August last year. 
 

The date for the Sacrament of Confirmation is   
Thursday 7th June at 5pm & 7.30pm. 

 
Advertising in The Net…  
Are you interested in advertising your business in The 
Net??? Or know anyone who might be??? Ads run for 12 
months for a cost of $420.  There is also the opportunity to 
run an ad on a monthly or three monthly basis.  For more 
details, contact Marie at the Parish Office during office 
hours. 

 

M o b i l e :  0 4 1 8  2 3 4  2 9 3  
vicdi.xiberras5@bigpond.com.   

 

*  CCTV 

*  Intercoms 

 All Electrical Work 
including Data & TV 

 Alarm Systems 

Vic Xiberras 
Alarm Technician 

Lic. No. 407 563 753 

 
SPECIALISING EXCLUSIVLEY IN PROPERTY MANAGEMENT SERVICES 

Karina Cremona 

Licensed Real Estate Agent 

0410 355 015 
 

karina@propertymaxrealty.com.au 
www.propertymaxrealty.com.au 
 

   invest. grow. achieve. 

 

 

 

 

DEE’S FAMILY DAY CARE 
Werrington Downs 

 

 
 
 

 
                                         Few vacancies available now! 

ADMISSION FOR 2018! 
 
 

Contact:   0413 228 481 

 

As we celebrate Easter, we wish you the gift 
of new life and hope that the  

Resurrection of Christ represents. 
 

Thank you to all those who assisted in any 
way over the Holy Week and  

Easter Celebrations. 
You are a real blessing to the  
Corpus Christi Community! 

 

The Parish Team 

 

CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH 
DATES TO REMEMBER FOR 2018 

 

Please note the following parish events  
in your diary: 

 
 

Saturday 27th May 
6pm Youth Mass 

 

Sunday 3rd June: 
Corpus Christi Feast Day 

 

Saturday 18th August 
Mary MacKillop Centre, North Sydney 

 

Saturday 13th October: 
Pilgrimage to Penrose Park 

 

Saturday 8th December:  
Christmas Gingerbread House Making 

 

Date to be Advised December:  
City Christmas Lights 

Christmas Lights Bus Trip to St Mary’s Cathedral 
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  CHIROPRACTOR 

44 Castlereagh St Penrith • 4721 2143 • 0413 835 555 

Mary Anne Lowery 
Doctor of Chiropractic & Osteopathy 

For the treatment and prevention of:

• Back &neck pain • Sporting injuries • Headache

• Postural problems • Whiplash injuries • Sciatica 

Confraternity of Christian Doctrine 
Lecture Series 

Confraternity of Christian Doctrine (CCD) has engaged Dr 
Laurie Woods to present on the Gospel of Mark. Venue: 
IFM, Marion St, Blacktown. Time: 10 am - 2pm. Dates: Fri-
day April 6, Friday April 13. All are welcome. BYO lunch. 
RSVPs to Maree 02 9890 4731 

The Feast of Divine Mercy: 8th April 
The Feast of Divine Mercy will be celebrated on 8 April 
2018 at Our Lady Queen of Peace Parish, Greystanes. Cele-
brations will commence at 3pm with Chaplet, Confes-
sions, Benediction and Mass. There will be fellowship after 
Mass, please bring a plate to share. No RSVP required. 

Be part of history at St Luke’s Marsden Park: 
Catholics from the Diocese of Parramatta and beyond 
are invited to attend the first Mass at Marsden Park 
on Sunday, 8th April. Mass will be held at St Luke’s 
Catholic College (enter carpark via Frontier Avenue, 

Marsden Park). Bishop Vincent Long OFM Conv will be the 
celebrant for this first Mass which will commence at 10am. 
Bishop Vincent has appointed Deacon Tony Hoban as the 
Pastoral Director for the new St Luke’s Catholic Faith Com-
munity. Deacon Tony and his wife Annette look forward to 
welcoming many people to join them for this historic occa-
sion. Marsden Park is on Richmond Road between Black-
town and Windsor. Further details are on the St Luke's 
website: stlukesmarsdenpark.org.au or via facebook.com/
stlukesmarsdenpark or by calling 02 8605 2623. 

Grief to Grace: 8th - 13th April 
Healing the Wounds of Abuse – is a spiritual retreat for an-
yone who has suffered degradation or violation through 
physical, emotional, sexual or spiritual abuse. The retreat 
will be held April 8th – 13th 2018. To request an application 
contact Anne by emailing info@grieftograceaus.org.au or 
phone 0407704539.   
For more information visit www.grieftograce.org 

Position Vacant 
Credo Youth Group Coordinator -  St Patrick’s Cathedral, 
Parramatta.  For further information, please visit 
www.stpatscathedral.com.au 

Easter Reflections and Prayer: 14th April 
The Sisters of the Holy Family of Nazareth cordially invite 
YOUTH (age 18-35) to join us for a day of Easter Reflections 
and Prayer on Saturday, 14th April at 2:30pm at Holy Spirit 
Convent, 120 Capuchin Way, Plumpton.  RSVP Sr Paula by 
1st June to: vocationscsfn@gmail.com or 0449 656 406. 

Healing After Abortion Retreat: 
Weekend 13th - 15th April 

Rachel’s Vineyard Ministries, Sydney offers regular healing 
retreats for those who have experienced an abortion. The 
retreat offers a sanctuary in which to renew, rebuild and 
redeem hearts broken by abortion in a safe, supportive, con-
fidential and non-judgmental environment. For information 
and a brochure visit: www.rachelsvineyard.org.au,  
call our confidential voicemail number 0400 092 555 or 
email  info@rachelsvineyard.org.au.  

NSW Pastoral Conference: 1st May 
NSW Pastoral Conference: Forming Missionary Disciples - 
Join with pastoral council members, parish clergy, staff and 
volunteers across NSW to explore strategies for forming 
missionary disciples. How do we renew our baptismal call 
and enable our gifts in parish and school life? Tuesday 1 
May, Lidcombe, cost $65. Find out more: 
www.tinyurl.com/disciples2018 or contact Tanya Quinn: 02 
8838 3441 or tanya.quinn@parracatholic.org  

The Permanent Diaconate: 6th May 
The discernment program for those who are interested in 
finding out more about this Vocation will be held at St John 
23rd Parish, 160 Perfection Avenue, Stanhope Gardens 
2768. Come and learn more about vocations to the Diaco-
nate and have a chat with our team members. We are look-
ing for men aged between 35 to 55 and residing in the Dio-
cese of Parramatta. Our discernment program consists of 
five sessions, with each session dealing with different as-
pects of the Diaconate. The meetings will commence at 
3.00pm until 6.00pm followed by the Parish Mass and Fel-
lowship. The 2018 dates on Sundays: 8th July, 9th Septem-
ber & 4th November.  
For further information visit www.parracatholic.org/
permanent-diaconate or please contact any of the following 
deacons: Deacon James – 0425 213 832, Deacon Tan – 0407 
270 782, Deacon George – 0408 440 769. 

 DOOR – TO – DOOR 
* HOTELS
* MOTELS
* HOME

SYDNEY 
Phone:  4731 6906 
Fax:      4731 6458 
Mobile: 0414 443 754 

 airportexpress@bigpond.com 

Doreen’s Movie Transfer
Transfer all your Movies, 

Films, Photos & Negatives to a 
DVD, Blue Ray Disc, Memory Stick 

or Portable Hard Drive. 

Doreen Vella 
Mobile: 0414 289 944 
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